Andy Peters

From: Andy Peters

Sent: Friday, May 13, 2022 2:09 PM

To: 'PINNEY Mike * DEQ'

Cc: Seth Kelly; Mac Corthell

Subject: Out of Season Discharge possible next week

Good Afternoon Mike,

Unfortunately record rainfalls have brought our lagoons to an average of 11-ft, and our Standard Operating Procedures require us to notify your office that mid-
next week we will likely reach 12-ft and therefore be facing an out of season discharge of treated effluent to the Molalla River. The Effluent is expected to meet
all parameters of the NPDES Permit as it would for any normal winter season day. | will keep you informed as the situation unfolds. Please give me a call if you
have any questions.

Respectfully,

Andy Peters, Public Works Div Manager
315 Kennel Ave. | PO Box 248 |Molalla, OR 97038
Phone —503.759.0220

Email — apeters@cityofmolalla.com

Website — http://www.cityofmolalla.com




Andy Peters

From: Andy Peters

Sent: Thursday, May 26, 2022 1:55 PM

To: ‘PINNEY Mike * DEQ'

Subject: 5 day Follow Up - May Exceedances

Attachments: 20220526 To DEQ - May NPDES Permit 5-day Followup.pdf

Good Afternoon Mike,

Attached is the letter we discussed on Tuesday afternoon, bearing the facts as we understand them today around the temperature issues the Molalla STP is
facing. Let me know if you have any questions or give me a call?

The City is also in receipt of your May 26" Warning Letter and will review.
Thanks Mike, Have a good week!
Respectfully,

Andy Peters, Public Works Div Manager
315 Kennel Ave. | PO Box 248 |Molalla, OR 97038
Phone —503.759.0220

Email — apeters@cityofmolalla.com

Website — http://www.cityofmolalla.com




Andy Peters

From: Andy Peters

Sent: Tuesday, May 10, 2022 3:51 PM

To: 'PINNEY Mike * DEQ'

Subject: 5 Day Followup

Attachments: 22_April violation 5 day Followup.pdf

Mike here is the 5 day follow-up report for the BOD5 weekly average exceedance from the last week of April.

Respectfully,

Andy Peters, Public Works Div Manager
315 Kennel Ave. | PO Box 248 |Molalla, OR 97038
Phone —503.759.0220

Email — apeters@cityofmolalla.com

Website — http://www.cityofmolalla.com




Andy Peters

From: Andy Peters

Sent: Monday, June 27, 2022 10:13 AM

To: ‘PINNEY Mike * DEQ'

Subject: 5 day Followup - Out of Season Discharge 2022
Attachments: 20220627 5 day Followup - Out of Season Discharge.pdf

Good Morning Mike, attached is the 5-day follow-up for the out-of-season discharge situation we faced, which ceased on June 22" at 2pm. The hot weather is
now drying the irrigation fields out rapidly, which is good news. Let me know if you have any questions. Have a great week!

Respectfully,

Andy Peters, Public Works Div Manager
315 Kennel Ave. | PO Box 248 |Molalla, OR 97038
Phone —503.759.0220

Email — apeters@cityofmolalla.com

Website — http://www.cityofmolalla.com
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